
 

 

 
 
April 17, 2013 
 
Ms. Laura Jester, Administrator 
Bassett Creek Watershed Management Commission 
c/o Barr Engineering Co. 
4700 West 77th Street 
Minneapolis, MN  55435 
 
RE: 60-DAY REVIEW OF DRAFT 2013 MAJOR PLAN AMENDMENT 

 
Dear Ms. Jester: 
 
Board of Water and Soil Resources staff have completed review of the 60-day draft plan 
amendment to add three capital projects to the Capital Improvement Program (CIP) totaling 
$898,000.  We believe the amendment is compliant with rule and statute and we commend the 
Commission for maintaining a current CIP. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bradley J. Wozney 
Board Conservationist 
 
Cc: State Reviewing Agencies (via email) 
 Joel Settles, Hennepin County Environmental Services (via email) 
 Tom Petersen, HCD (via email) 
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From: Sip, Rob (MDA) [mailto:rob.sip@state.mn.us]  

Sent: Monday, March 04, 2013 8:01 AM 
To: Bassett Creek Recording Administrator 

Subject: RE: Major Plan Amendment Request from the Bassett Creek Watershed Management 
Commission 

 
The MDA does not have any comments at this point. 
 
Robert L. Sip 
Environmental Policy Specialist 
Pesticide and Fertilizer Management Division 
Minnesota Department of Agriculture 
625 Robert Street North 
St. Paul, MN 55155-2538 
  
651-201-6487 (Office) 
651-319-1832 (Cell) 
651-201-6120 (Fax) 
 
rob.sip@state.mn.us 
http://www.mda.state.mn.us/ 
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                                                                1200 Warner Road 
                                                        Saint Paul, MN 55106-6793 
 
 
April 5, 2013 
 
Laura Jester, Administrator 
Bassett Creek Watershed Management Commission 
c/o, Barr Engineering 
4700 West 77th St. 
Edina, MN  55435 
 
RE: DNR Comments on Major Plan Amendment for Bassett Creek Watershed Management 

Commission’s 2004 Watershed Management Plan 
 
Dear Ms. Jester: 
 
The Minnesota Department of Natural Resources (DNR) offers the following comments on the 
Commission’s Major Plan Amendment.  
 
The Commission proposes to reduce phosphorus loads into Sweeney Lake by modifying Schaper 
Pond to improve the pond’s ability to remove phosphorus by constructing an additional  
diversion structure (BCWMC Project SL-3, 2014). Schaper Pond is immediately upstream of 
Sweeney Lake.  Schaper Pond is DNR Public Water Wetland #27-649 so DNR authorization is 
required to construct the diversion structure.   
 
In 1997 DNR issued Public Waters Work Permit 1997-6094 to the City of Golden Valley 
authorizing dredging of Schaper Pond to create deeper water areas that would collect sediment 
and to construct a berm that would facilitate the flow of water into these deeper areas.  The 
proposed additional diversion structure would require an amendment to permit 1997-6094. 
However, due to changes in rules and policies, the DNR may not be able to authorize this 
proposal or a similar concept.   A similar, recent proposal in the metropolitan area to enhance a 
Public Water’s function as sediment basin was denied.  Like Schaper’s Pond, this Public Water 
also had previous DNR authorization that allowed dredging and berm construction to trap 
sediment. Our understanding is that Minnesota Pollution Control Agency (MPCA) rules do not 
allow enhancement of Public Waters that have previously been modified to serve as  storm water 
ponds. We recommend you consult with Brian Livingston at the MPCA on their rules and 
regulations.     
 
As we stated in our input in August 2012 to the Commission’s 3rd Generation Plan, we 
recommend and encourage the Commission to allocate funding to systematically conduct 
intensive subwatershed assessments aimed at identification of opportunities to retrofit storm 
water Best Management Practices (BMPs) that will achieve runoff volume reductions, which 
we’d expect to lead to less sediment entering Bassett Creek and the lakes in the Commission’s 
area. For an example, you may wish to look into the Metro Conservation District’s program 
which recently completed an assessment in the Crystal Lake subwatershed in the City of 
Robbinsdale. We also encourage the Commission to review its rules and standards to address 
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infiltration/abstraction BMPs for redevelopment as well as new development projects. The 
Minnesota Pollution Control Agency’s work on Minimal Impact Design Standards should also 
be reviewed and incorporated as appropriate.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Commissions Major Plan Amendment. If you 
have questions or would like further discussion, please contact DNR Area Hydrologist Kate 
Drewry at Kate.Drewry@state.mn.us  or 651-259-5753.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
John (Jack) Gleason 
DNR Hydrologist 
John.Gleason@state.mn.us 
651-259-5754 
 
ec: Brad Wozney, BWSR Terri Yearwood, EWR 
 Daryl Ellison, Fisheries Melissa Doperalski, EWR 
 Kate Drewry, EWR Nick Proulx, EWR 
   
   
   
   
 




